
 

 
UNITED STATES 

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 
REGION II 

245 PEACHTREE CENTER AVENUE NE, SUITE 1200 
ATLANTA, GEORGIA  30303-1257 

 
May 13, 2013

 
 
MEMORANDUM TO:  Frederick D. Brown,  

Deputy Regional Administrator for Construction 
 
FROM: Anthony D. Masters, Chief  /RA/ 

Construction Inspection Branch 1  
Division of Construction Inspection  
 

SUBJECT:   REPORT ON TRIP TO AREVA:  MOX SOFTWARE INSPECTION 
(PLANNING PHASE) 

 
DATE OF VISIT:  April 25 - 26, 2013 
 
PURPOSE OF VISIT:   
The purpose of this trip was to conduct inspector oversight and observations during the MOX 
Software Inspection for the Planning Phase at AREVA facility located in Alpharetta, GA.  
 
INSPECTORS OBSERVED:   
The inspectors were observed as required by Attachment 1 of Regional Office Instruction (ROI) 
No. 2213, Management Oversight of Inspection and Licensee Activities, Rev 11.  The inspectors 
observed were: 
 
Theodore Fanelli, Construction Inspector, CIB1, DCI  
Louis Dumont, Construction Inspector, CIB1, DCI  
Nickolas Karlovich, Construction Inspector, CIB1, DCI  
Chelsea Smith, Construction Inspector, CIB1, DCI  
 
I observed the inspectors interact with the applicant staff and discuss inspection issues.  The 
inspectors communicated competently.  The inspectors were knowledgeable and conducted 
themselves in a professional manner.  No adverse comments or complaints were received from 
the licensee regarding the inspectors.  
 
MOX MANAGERS CONTACTED: 
Jonathan Keklak, Regulatory Compliance Manager 
 
OBSERVATIONS NOTED WITH PLANT: 
None 
 
OTHER COMMENTS: 
None 
 
 
CONTACT:  Anthony D. Masters, RII/DCI 
         404-997-4465
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